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February 11, 2021 
 
Stephen Guinn 
Central Baptist Theological Seminary 
6601 Monticello Road 
Shawnee, KS 66226 
 

RE: Renewal for Approval to Operate an Accredited Institution – Application #34101 
Institution Code: 96110181 

 
Dear Mr. Guinn: 
 
The Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education (Bureau) completed the review of your 
application for renewal of approval to operate an accredited institution, received on 
January 4, 2021. The information included with the application was determined to be in 
compliance with the requirements of Title 5, California Code of Regulations (CCR) 
section 71390.  Therefore, Central Baptist Theological Seminary is granted approval to 
operate under the terms of California Education Code (CEC) section 94890(a)(1) until 
December 31, 2028, per CEC section 94890(b). 
 
This approval is coterminous with the institution’s term of accreditation granted by Higher 
Learning Commission (HLC). 
 
Central Baptist Theological Seminary is approved to offer the programs on the most 
recent “Approved Educational Program List” at 1815E. Center Street, Anaheim, CA 
92805. 
 

Ownership information:  Bureau records reflect the following ownership for Central 
Baptist Theological Seminary: 

 

Central Baptist Theological Seminary of Kansas City, Kansas  100% 
 

Central Baptist Theological Seminary is required to maintain compliance with the 
California Private Postsecondary Education Act of 2009 and Title 5, California Code of 
Regulations 7.5 Private Postsecondary Education and is subject to inspection by Bureau 
staff at any time for the purpose of monitoring compliance. 
 

If you require additional assistance on this matter, please contact Jason Laughlin at 
jason.laughlin@dca.ca.gov or (916) 574-8918. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

Erica Smith 
 

ERICA SMITH, Manager 
Licensing Unit 
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